
58. OVER-ALL PLAN FOR DEVELOPMENT IN THE SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA - W.O. 4352. 

In response to a question by the Chairman as to the existence of an over-all 
plan for development in the San Francisco Bay area, the Executive Officer 
reported that at present there is no such plan as much of the tide and sun-
merged land area in the Bay is no longer under the jurisdiction of the State 
Lands Commission, having either been sold into private ownership, or granted 
to various mu icipalities. However, there are a multiplicity of plans
representing be desires and programs of the various city and county planning 
commissions, and several regional councils which are considering Bay area 
problems. 

UPON MOTION DULY MADE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS 
ADOPTED: 

THE EXECUTIVE OFFICER IS DIRECTED TO HAVE THE STAFF (1) DETERMINE WHETHER IT 
IS THE RESPONSIBILITY OF THE STATE LANDS COMMISSION TO ASSUME LEADERSHIP IN 
ESTABLISHING A COORDINATED PLAN FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE SAN FRANCISCO BAY 
AREA; (2) ALTERNATIVELY, TO DETERMINE WHAT PUBLIC AGENCY OR ACETICIES SHOULD 
DESIRABLY ASSUME SUCH RESPONSIBILITY; AND (3) TO REPORT AND MAKE RECOMMEN 
DATIONS TO THE COMMISSION WITH RESPECT TO THE FOREGOING AT A SUBSEQUENT 
MEETING. 
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